

Marion County OREGON

PUBLIC WORKS

(503) 588-5036

Notice of Virtual Open House / Public Meeting Hollywood Drive: Silverton Road to Greenfield Lane Roadway, Bike and Pedestrian Improvements

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Kevin Cameron, Chair Danielle Bethell Colm Willis

DIRECTORBrian Nicholas, P.E.

ADMINISTRATION

BUILDING INSPECTION

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

ENGINEERING

ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

OPERATIONS

PARKS

PLANNING

SURVEY

Date: January 15, 2021 through February 8, 2021

Location: Web-based due to COVID-19 restrictions. Please visit: https://tinyurl.com/hollywoodOH

Subject: Hollywood Drive NE Urban Improvements Project

Marion County has received a Federal Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) grant to make improvements on Hollywood Drive NE, from Silverton Road NE to 700 feet south of Greenfield Lane NE. Work will include widening both shoulders and constructing sidewalks on both sides of the road to accommodate bike lanes and pedestrian traffic. Approximately 800 linear feet of the project area is located within the City of Salem, which allows the project to connect to existing pedestrian and bicycle facilities. The project will construct a new signalized intersection at Silverton Road and Hollywood Drive, including a left-turn refuge from Hollywood Drive northbound to Silverton Road westbound.

The existing roadway is generally narrow with no bike lanes and only isolated segments of existing sidewalk. This segment of Hollywood Drive is an important connection between a major arterial, McKay High School, parks and residential neighborhoods in northeast Salem. Within the project limits, Hollywood Drive has a high traffic volume along with a high volume of bicyclists and pedestrians. It serves an area that is densely developed with both single-family and multi-family housing.

Construction is expected to begin in the summer of 2022 and be completed in the spring of 2023.

Marion County Public Works will host a Virtual Open House to provide preliminary project information and collect comments and questions regarding the upcoming project.

Topics will include:

- Project Milestones and Schedule
- Preliminary Design Plans
- Right-of-Way Impacts

We look forward to hearing from each of you. If you are unable to use the web site, but have questions about the project, please contact Mark Foster, at 503-373-4307 or email mafoster@co.marion.or.us.

If you require special accommodations, please contact Jill Ogden at 503-588-5036.

Usted puede solicitar esta nota en otro idioma, solicitar un traductor, u otras acomodaciones contactando a Maggie Vazquez, o Alan Pennington, al 503-588-5036 lo mínimo de dos días de trabajo antes de la reunión.